London Business Houses Contract Bridge Association

Minutes of 30th AGM
Present:
Richard Heys (Balliol Alumni); Carol Magner, Bill Harvey, Graham Pollack, Chris Watkinson (BT); Andrew Male (Church Commissioners); Mike Bull (Civil Service); Mike McHugh (DFES/HSE); Stan Siemaszkiewicz (Formtex); John Beamish (GLC); Jeff Gill (Home Office); Peter Davies (IBM); Jacqui Butler (ICL); Sue Thorburn (John Lewis); Chris Wright (Livesey); Maxine Etkin (London Underground); Tom Wallace (NAO); David Marder (ONS); Julian Hemsted (PriceWaterhouseCoopers); Howard Wand, Richard Rothwell (RAC); Trevor Cox (Smith & Williamson); Peter Cogliatti, Martin Wilson (Stock Exchange); Roy Stewart (Temple Bar); Chris Chambers (UBS); Gerald James (Young Chelsea); + others

Apologies:
Russell Berndes (Bank of England); Peter Wagon (Church Commissioners); Arlette Shenkin, Cecil Wand (RAC); Roy Ham (Stock Exchange)

As several captains were arranging League fixtures during the meeting, the Chairman, Peter Cogliatti, began by reminding captains to arrange their Cup fixtures to be played before the end of October.

Minutes of 2004 AGM

These were not available, due to an oversight.

Chairman’s Report

The Chairman presented a verbal report.

Most matches in the League had been played, and the Cup and Plate competitions were completed.  UBS Quants had won the Leslie Dodds Cup.  The previous season’s cup final had not been played, due to the BP club being dissolved – BP had moved to a green field site.

The Chairman thanked the Cttee for all their hard work.  The Results Secretary, Chris Chambers, had developed the website, and the Association had now entered the 21st Century with a bang.  The accounts had been audited, and we would not be putting up fees in the foreseeable future.  He intended in a year’s time to hand over, in the LBH tradition, to the current Vice-Chairman, Peter Wagon.

Baker Tilly are holding a Business Houses knockout competition, and the EBU have approached the Association about entering teams.

The Chairman urged attendees to do what they could to promote the Association and League, in such ways as telling their bridge playing friends about the Association.

There had been very few problems this year, but the Chairman reminded captains that there was an Appeals procedure.  If teams have complaints about such things as slow play, please let him know.  Matches should not go on beyond 10.30pm.  In order to make this season as successful as the last, please play games before Easter – it is a winter league.

Results Secretary Report

The Results Secretary detailed what should be in each Team Captain’s Pack.  Please play the first round of the Cup before the end of October.  There were additions to the league structure; London Underground A & B were to be added to 1 West and 3 Central respectively.  He would re-circulate the updated contacts list.  The Results Secretary thanked representatives for their responses to his email census – the Directory is in good health.

The Results Secretary would be updating the website the following weekend with the new league tables.  He had introduced a form for filling in details of results.  If instead, Captains sent results in by email, the more the email looked like the form, the better.

Martin Wilson stated it would be a good idea to have security to stop people interfering with the results.  The Results Secretary doubted that outsiders would waste time on that.  The new form has all the correct spellings of names on it, but it doesn’t automatically update the website yet.

The winning team should send the result in. If it is a draw, the home team should send the result in.

The Surdoc Trophy would take place next week.

Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer, Carol Magner, had separated subscriptions in the Accounts into the last  and the previous years.  Three years LMBA/EBU fees had been paid.  A substantial amount of engraving of trophies was outstanding.

Receipts for year ending 31 July 05 were £1700, and expenses £675.  Funds stood at £4300.  

The Accounts had been  audited for 2004-05 by Ivor Perreira (Church Commissioners).

The adoption of the Accounts was proposed by Martin Wilson, and seconded by Julian Hemsted.  Adopted.

Elections

There was a vacancy on the Cttee – Mike Hill (BP) had left, and Graham Cunningham (IBM) had joined.

There were a maximum of 4 or 5 Cttee meetings a year, when necessary.  If anyone would like to join, the Chairman would be grateful.

The Cttee was elected en bloc, proposed by Julian Hemsted, seconded by Mike McHugh.
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Election of Auditor

Ivor Perriera was happy to carry on.  Proposed by Bill Harvey, seconded by Andrew Male.

Any Other Business

Bill Harvey asked about the addresses of venues not being available.

Jeff Gill and Bill Harvey asked about prizes outstanding from 3 seasons ago.  (The company producing the pewter cups had had a production difficulty and the cups had not been ready for that AGM.  They had subsequently scrapped them, before we had collected them.)  The Chairman proposed to have a debate at the AGM and have a vote of other ideas for trophy mementos.  Mike Bull suggested cash prizes, but the League had never been about cash prizes.

The meeting ended with the presentation of prizes and trophies for the 2004-05 season.  There were no longer any Divisional Play-offs, and it was intended to have a separate trophy for each division.  Nothing suitable had been found yet.

The trophies in italics were not present at the AGM.

Premier Division
Civil Service Cup

Stock Exchange

1 East


Carreras Shield

BT ‘B’

1 West





BT ‘A’

2 East


Blue Circle Cup

BT ‘D’

2 West





Young Chelsea Staff

3 East


Wellcome Trophy

BT ‘C’

3 West

London Taxis Trophy
DFES

Leslie Dodds Cup




UBS Quants

Gainsborough Plate




IBM ‘A’

Selfridges Pairs

1st
Chris Watkinson & partner

2nd
Philip Watson & Chris Wright

3rd
Justin Wickens & Paul Hoggard (BT)

